Space Center Rotary Board Minutes March 18, 1986

Those in attendance:

Bob Wren
Jim McNatt
Terry Stock
Billy Smith
Floyd Boze
Charles Hartman

Ralph Schimmel
Jim Kennedy
Sam Calanni
Tom Wier
Lamar Bowles
Billy Weseman

The minutes of March 4, 1986 were read and approved.

Five new member proposals passed board approval:

Tim Singleton, Jr. - Banking, Credit Analyst - Ron Rosenhagen, Bill Walker - Banking, Administration -Marvin Mathews, Alfred Holquin - Municipal Government, Administration - Gene Lindquist, Dr. Marcel A. Olbrecht -Chemical, Plant Manager - Terry Stock, Rudy A. Rozacky -Auto Dealership, General Manager - Bill Austin

There were no terminations nor resignations.

Director of Community Service A Charles Hardwick expressed his appreciation and acknowledgement of his committee charimen Tom Thompson and Logan Haycraft for their recent excellent work in youth and scholarship areas.

President Wren relayed El Salvadorian committee chairman Vic Maria's report to him about the status of their situation. The mechanisms for language and customs training are ready to go, but no group of El Salvadorians will come forward now for fear of emmigration officals' interference.

One other note of special projects' information update was that the High Flight group is no longer a joint sponsor with Space Center Rotary in the Space Flight Memmorial Foundation.

Terry Stock reported that fifteen rotarians have signed up so far for the upcoming District Conference in Corpus Christi. Hospitality room chairmen Don Kirk and Al Jowid will have festivities available for Thursday arrivals.

In other District activity five of our rotarians are participating in a new incoming Presidents and Secretaries training session. It will be a two day affair at Columbia Lakes Resort with Charles Hartman and Floyd Boze helping with the training and Jim Hargrove and Billy Weseman being the trainees. Tom Wier is going because he will be the new editor for incoming District Governor Walt Lackey.

It was announced that the recent reverse draw cleared about \$5000. This was short of our \$15,000 goal but not bad for our first event and on short notice as well.

Due to Treasurer Sam Calanni's move to Los Alamos, New Mexico Billy Weseman was appointed interim Treasurer for April, May, and June. John Watson was appointed Sargent at Arms for the same peroid to take Billy Weseman's place.

There was general discussion about our objective to get one year ahead in the service budget. President Wren asked the board to consider attempting to carry over as much as possible this year to facilitate this objective. No action was taken nor asked for yet.

There being no further business the meating was adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jin mylout